St Teresa & St John Southworth Churches, Cleveleys

Fr Chris Cousens—Phone: 853340 Rev Bernard Ward (Deacon) (Tel: 858346) Enquiries for St John Southworth: Phone: 853340 23 July 2017

http://www.st-teresas-church.co.uk
Email: st.teresas.cleveleys@gmail.com
Lancaster Roman Catholic Diocesan Trustees Registered Charity Number 23433

SATURDAY, 22 JULY

6.30 pm Pat and George Hussey & Clare Lewtas (B)

SUNDAY, 23 JULY - Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

9.00 am Parish 10.30 am Rowena O'Mahoney (Ill) 5 pm (at StJS) Thomas and Bernadette Delaney

MONDAY, 24 JULY - Martyrs of Cumbria

9.30 am Jim Tait (A)

TUESDAY, 25 JULY - St James, Apostle

9.30 am Vera and Jimmy Hilton (A)

WEDNESDAY, 26 JULY - Sts Joachim and Anne

9.30 am (atStJS) Leonard and Angela Balaam & Family

THURSDAY, 27 JULY

9.30 am Marilyn Cholmondeley (LD)

FRIDAY, 28 JULY

9.30 am Molly and Stan Lofthouse (A)

SATURDAY, 29 JULY - St Martha

9.30 am Donor's Intention 6.30 pm Keith Webster (A)

SUNDAY, 30 JULY - Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

9.00 am Parish 10.30 am Private Intention (RG)

5 pm (atStJS) Anthony Lancaster (LD)

Sacrament of Reconciliation - Saturday 10.30-11.30 am and 6.00-6.20 pm

Attendance last Sunday: StT 310

StJS 56

Church Collection: StT £937.51

StJS £118.55

received with thanks

WE REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS all our parishioners who are ill, especially Dominic Barlow, Francis McGarva, Monica Cole, Thomas McShane, Christina Wadland, Rita Griffiths, Tony Petty, Mavis McQuillen, Pat Killeen, June Gaffney, Terry Semple, Geoff and Joan Woods, Cath McVeigh, Sarah Maureen Harrison, Monica and Harry Likover, Emily Bradder, Tim Judge, Emily Richardson, Mary Wignall, Joan Harring, Win and Peter Campbell, Ann Blyth, Colette Coates, Carol Rowlands, Rita and Frank Brown, Enid Penn, Gerry Diamond, Meg Hubner and all those who receive Holy Communion at home.

WE CONGRATULATE and pray for every blessing for Sandra O'Keefe and Paul Rudd who were married at St Teresa's on Friday, and for Emma Kelly and Lee Wright whose Wedding is next Saturday.

A BIG THANK YOU

- For all those who supported the Quarantore at St Teresa's last weekend, taking time to 'watch in prayer' before the Blessed Sacrament, and for all those who attended the Healing Service on Sunday.
- For those who attended the Mass with the Bishop at St Winifride's, the Priest's Retirement Home, on Tuesday, including some of our parishioners who helped to organise it.
- For all the staff and children, families and parishioners, who made the Year 6 School Leaver's Mass on Wednesday very special.
- For the £190.05 which was generously given in the SVP collection last Sunday.

ST TERESA'S PARISH COUNCIL meets this Monday, 24 July, at 7 pm <u>in the</u> Presbytery.

THE KEEP FIT AND DANCE GROUP, which meets each Wednesday evening in St Teresa's Parish Hall, are having a summer break, and hope to begin again in September.

THERE IS NO CHILDREN'S LITURGY after this Sunday, at the Sunday 10.30 am Mass, during the school summer holiday period. We really do appreciate what our Children's Catechists do each Sunday through the year, and thank them, but it is important that they have an opportunity for a break too.

<u>CATHOLIC CERTIFICATE IN RELIGIOUS STUDIES (CCRS):</u> the next Course, organised by our own Lancaster Diocese, starts <u>online</u> in September. Canon Luiz Ruscillo, the Head of the Diocesan Education Service, writes:

"The CCRS course is offered for catechists, teachers and others who may be interested in deepening their knowledge of the Catholic Faith. The course allows for flexibility of study time to suit people's busy lifestyles. The first online CCRS module is an introduction to the Catechism of the Catholic Church.

The CCRS is generally regarded by the governing bodies of primary schools as an essential qualification for those seeking appointment in a Catholic School and for all those aspiring to leadership posts.

Catechists and parish readers have found the modules on Sacraments and Scripture particularly useful. We are confident that they and perhaps other members of the Parish will find the introduction to the Catechism of the Catholic Church both exciting and inspiring."

Copies of the Course Booklet and application forms are available. Please contact Fr Chris (Telephone 01253 853340), or see the notice on the Parish Noticeboard at the back of church.